                         BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    June 8, 2009


Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Joseph Hoban, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.
Mr. Collum turned the meeting over to Carol Brodeur who called for nominations for Chairman of the Board of Health. Mr. Michael Heavey nominated Robert Collum for Chairman. The nomination for Robert Collum for Chairman was 2nd by Mr. Joseph Hoban. Nominations were opened for Clerk of the Board of Health.  Mr. Joe Hoban nominated Mr. Michael Heavey for Clerk of the Board of Health. The Nomination was seconded by Mr. Robert Collum. Mr. Collum was so voted for Chairman and Mr. Michael Heavey was so voted for Clerk.  All was in favor. So Motioned. The meeting was then turned over to the new Chairman, Mr. Robert Collum.

Minutes:  Mr. Collum motioned to accept the minutes from May 18, 2009. Motion was seconded by Mr. Heavey. All in favor.

Pro Bark, Inc.: Tabled to next meeting
7:15 – Marion Community Retreat Center – Bill Drexel & Jim Tusino:  Bill Drexel presented another set of plans for the Retreat Center to be built on the Marion Community property on Summer Street in Medway. It will be a 72 unit center. None of the units will have kitchen or laundry facilities. Mr. Drexel stated the water will be supplied from Holliston and the septic system will be a Presby System with a design flow of approximately 110 gallons per unit. Mr. Fisher informed the board a meeting was held in Worcester by the D.E.P. on 06/02/09 that he attended to discuss the Retreat Center. He suggested a Town engineer be brought on board to look at the plans for the Marion Community. Mr. Heavey stated he wanted something from the D.E.P. in writing stating their opinion of how the system should be. Mr. Fisher stated an engineer will be on board before the next BOH meeting. Mr. Bill Drexel requested to have an in-house meeting with the engineer to go over the plans prior to the next BOH meeting.
3 Iarussi Way – Geothermal Well: D.E.P. gave their approval for the well. BOH members concern if the well isn’t securely grounded it can leak lead and copper into the well water therefore are requiring the homeowner to test the well water every 2 years for lead and copper. This is the first geothermal well in the Town Of Medway.
Tobacco Regulations:   Tabled to next meeting.
Septic Plans:   Mr. Heavey motioned to have all Septic plans be brought before the board for approval from now on. Mr. Fisher can pro-tem the plans and then bring them before the next board meeting or call a board member for sign off. Mr. Hoban 2nd the motion.
Mr. Joseph Hoban submitted his letter of resignation from the Board of Health as of July 15th, 2009. We are sorry to see him go. He was a pleasure to work with as a Board of Health member. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30PM.
Next meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, July 13, 2009 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

